
 
 

 

Minutes 
 
 
 

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF MISSISSAUGA 
 
 MISSISSAUGA CYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
  

 TUESDAY, JANUARY 14, 2015 - 7:03 PM   
 

COMMITTEE ROOM A 
   

2ND Floor, Civic Centre 
300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, ON   L5B 3C1  

Internet Address - http:/www.mississauga.ca 
 

 
Members Present:   Jeff Wachman (Chair) 

Don Stephens (Vice-Chair) 
Donnie Morris 
Don Patterson  
Elaine Theriault  
Councillor C. Fonseca  
Dorothy Tomiuk 
Greg Symons 
Irwin Nayer 
Joanne deCloe  
Rajendra Singh 

 
 

Members Absent:   Don Stephens (Vice-Chair) 
Rajendra Singh 
Roy Buchanan  
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
City/Regional Staff Present: Steve Barrett, Manager, Transportation Asset Management 

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Active Transportation 
Andy Bate, Supervisor, Traffic Operations 
Jacqueline Hunter, Active Transportation Technologist 
Erica Warsh, Transportation Demand Management Coordinator 
Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator, Office of the City Clerk 

    
Erica Duque, Transportation Demand Management Analyst, 
Region of Peel 
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CALL TO ORDER – 7:03 p.m. 
 
DECLARATIONS OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST- Nil 
 
PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS  
 
A. Angelo Ambrico, Active Transportation Intern with respect to cycling collision 

analysis.  
 
Angelo Ambrico, Active Transportation Intern spoke to the bicycle-automobile 
collision study. Mr. Ambrico spoke to the studies objectives, data collection, study 
variables, spatial characteristics and the study scopes limitations. He further outlined 
that 60% of reported cycling collisions involved cyclists riding on a sidewalk and 25% 
involve cyclist on the roadway.     

 
Discussion ensued with respect to creating a program to specifically educate the male 
cyclist demographics between 16-19 and 40-50years old on passing cars and on riding 
at intersections on the curb side.  

  
 RECOMMENDATION  

That the deputation by Angelo Ambrico, Active Transportation Intern with respect to 
cycling collision analysis be received. 

 
 Received (Councillor Fonseca)  
 Recommendation MCAC-0001-2015 
 
 
MATTERS CONSIDERED: 
 
1. Administrative Matters: 
 

1.1 Items to be added under “Other Business”  
     
 1.2 Minutes of Previous Meeting – September 9, 2014 
  
 Approved (I. Nayer)  
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2. Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Strategic Planning for 2015  
  

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee discussed their goals and 
vision for 2015.  Comments included;  

• Create a formal Community Ride Subcommittee which would create schedules, 
routes and coordinate refreshments  

• Create a formal Bicycle Friendly Community Award – Go for Silver Strategy 
Subcommittee  

• Create a formal Tour de Mississauga Subcommittee  
• Look for future opportunities and structures for the Tour de Mississauga  
• A transition plan for the 2016 Tour de Mississauga 
• Increased focus on safety and youth  
• Engage youth  
• Determine a main focus for the Committee  
• Enforcement blitz  
• Cycling Master Plan review  

 
 
3. Network and Technical Subcommittee 
 

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member provided on overview of the Network and Technical 
Subcommittee and noted the main focuses of the subcommittee are the Community Ride 
program and the gap study analysis.  
 
Committee members engaged in conversation regarding creating a Community Ride 
during youth week, involving the GTAA in the 2015 Community Rides and for the 
Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to work with the Traffic Safety Council to look 
at opportunities in creating a cycling route for students to ride to school.  
 

 
4. Communications and Promotions Subcommittee 
  

Joanne de Cloe, Citizen Member noted her current involvement in the Youth Engagement 
Committee and her continued support of promoting cycling.   
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5. Bicycle Friendly Community Award – Go for Silver Strategy 

 
Irwin Nayer, Citizen Member noted that the Bicycle Friendly Community Award 
application had been delayed and that the new deadline is February 20, 2015. Mr. Nayer 
noted the need for solid communication between the cycling communities and Share the 
Road Coalition.  

 
 

6. 2014 Cycling Network Program: Year End Report  
 
Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 
memorandum dated December 18, 2014 from Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, 
Active Transportation regarding the 2014 Cycling Network Program: Year-End Report. 
Ms. Hayward Gulati noted that 2014 focused on projects that were in the planning and 
design phase.    
 
RECOMMENDATION  
That the memorandum dated December 18, 2014 from Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, 
Manager, Active Transportation regarding the 2014 Cycling Network Program: Year-End 
Report be received.   
 
Received (D. Morris)  
Recommendation MCAC-0002-2015 
 

 
7. Proposed 2015 Cycling Network Program  
 

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 
memorandum dated January 8, 2015 from Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager Active 
Transportation regarding the Proposed 2015 Cycling Network Program. Ms. Hayward 
Gulati noted that the proposed locations had been selected based on the criteria contained 
within the Cycling Master Plan and Implantation Strategy in coordination with other City 
of Mississauga and Region of Peel capital projects.  

 
  RECOMMENDATION  

 That the memorandum dated December 18, 2014 from Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, 
Manager, Active Transportation regarding the 2014 Cycling Network Program: Year-End 
Report be received.   

 
  Received (D. Morris)  
  Recommendation MCAC-0003-2015 
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8. Summary: Bicycle Count Program 

 
Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 
Memorandum dated December 18, 2014 from Jacqueline Hunter, Active Transportation 
Technologist regarding the Summary: Bicycle Count Program. Ms. Hunter spoke to the 
Bristol Road temporary mobile tube counters and their overall findings. Members of 
MCAC directed staff to prepare a memorandum to Members of Council to inform them 
of the current findings of the Bicycle Count Program. 
 

  RECOMMENDATION  
That the memorandum dated December 18, 2014 from Jacqueline Hunter, Active 
Transportation Technologist regarding the Summary: Bicycle Count Program be received. 

 
  Received (D. Morris)  
  Recommendation MCAC-0004-2015 

 
 
9. Toronto International Bike Show – March 6, 7 and 8, 2015 
 

Members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) expressed interest in 
attending the 2015 Toronto International Bike Show held on March 6, 7 and 8, 2015. 

 
 

10. 2014 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee - Calendar of Events  
 

The Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee reviewed and amended the 2014 Calendar 
of Events as presented. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
That the 2015 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Calendar of Events be received 
as amended. 
 
Received (J. de Cloe) 
Recommendation MCAC-0005-2015 

 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
 
Steve Barrett, Manager, Transportation Asset Management informed the Committee that 
Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager Active Transportation accepted a new position at the City of 
Toronto and that this would be her last meeting.  
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Councillor C. Fonseca informed the Committee that she had been given direction to bring back a 
Motion to Council regarding the Tour de Mississauga and moving towards a third party 
operation. Discussion ensued with respect to the February 10, 2015 MCAC meeting being a 
discussion meeting to discuss future options to run the Tour.  
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 9:25 P.M. 


